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Monday, 15th January 

 
Letter to Parents from Cherry Tree Governing Board  

Dear parents,  
 
We are very pleased to be able to share with you the outcome or our recent Ofsted inspection. 
Cherry Tree was judged to be ‘Good’ with two ‘Outstanding’ areas. Achieving this outcome has 
taken significant commitment and dedication from the whole Cherry Tree team.  
 
The inspection took place under a revised, more stringent Ofsted framework compared to our 
previous inspection 14 years ago. It is incredibly difficult to be judged Outstanding under this 
new format, so we are very proud of the whole school community for achieving Outstanding in 
the areas of ‘Personal Development’ and ‘Behaviour and Attitudes’.   
 
As Mrs Graham highlighted in her letter to parents, Cherry Tree is the only school in Warrington 
to date, from those originally judged Outstanding under the old Ofsted framework to have 
achieved outstanding in two areas.  
 
As a Governing Board, we work tirelessly to support Mrs Graham and her team to deliver the 
best possible education to the children who attend Cherry Tree. We are, therefore, delighted to 
see that the inspectors recognised Cherry Tree to be a calm, inclusive and nurturing 
environment where children feel happy and where conduct is exemplary. Equally, that Cherry 
Tree children benefit from a well-thought-out rich curriculum with high expectations of pupils’ 
achievements which our children aspire to accomplish. 
 
Mrs Graham and her team have already put plans in place to address the area needing more 
focus around the children’s recall of vocabulary in a small number of subjects. As always, 
Cherry Tree will strive towards continuous improvements across the entire school. 
 
Most importantly, we would like to say our heartfelt thanks to Mrs Graham and the whole Cherry 
Tree team for their commitment and dedication. It is their enthusiasm, expertise and willingness 
to go above and beyond that ensures children who attend Cherry Tree are happy, able to thrive 
and well prepared for their onward journey in education and beyond. 
 
We look forward to another successful year as our fabulous school will turn 50 in April!  
 

The Governing Board  
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